Tuesday 6th February 2024
Present: Mrs  Henretty, Miss Megahy, Miss Dunsmore, Mrs McLaren, Mrs Rumbles, Mr & Mrs Johnson

Apologies: see sheet

Proposed

Seconded

HT Update

Mrs McLaren explained that we had a Silver School Award accreditation for Rights Respecting Schools. We will be presented with our accreditation on 28th February 2024.

Mrs Henretty asked if Marty the Robots had been purchased. Mrs McLaren confirmed that they had. 

AOCB

1. There was a discussion over the different apps etc for communication. Mrs McLaren explained that X (previously twitter) was the councils preferred method but as not all parents have this we have to use alternatives too.

Seesaw – This is for P1-P3 class only.

Mrs McLaren advised that she would create a blog for learning. Mr Johnson explained in more detail how you can add to X then it can be uploaded to additional apps.

2. Xmas Fayre – Mrs Henretty shared that the pupils liked the set up of the fayre. Mrs McLaren explained that Xmas is a very busy time of the year for pupils, but some pupils struggle when too many things on at once.

3. Mrs Henretty explained that she only got access to the Parent Council fb page. She is trying to keep the page positive for the school.

4. Mrs McLaren said that she would speak with staff and introduce talking time after newsround to allow children to discuss concerns etc.

5. There was a discussion about the community cutting back the willow arches. School was asked if they could use the cuttings. We currently have Regina Nurney in school she would be asked if there was anything that she could do with the pupils.

6. There was a discussion about the playground not being supervised properly in the mornings. Miss Dunsmore advised she would speak with staff about this.

7. Mrs McLaren discussed the issue again with the car park, only parents with children that hold a blue badge are allowed to use the car park. Miss Dunsmore shared the tracker badge system she is using to get pupils to walk to school regularly.

8. Mrs Henretty asked whose responsibility it was to grit walkway. Mrs McLaren asked Mrs Fordyce to explain.     

9. Mrs Rumbles asked if we were having an Easter service? Mrs McLaren/Miss Dunsmore advised that the whole school would be participating in this.

10. Mrs McLaren explained that she will be holding a school camp presentation for parents before the visit.

Mr Johnson explained that he likes using Parentsportal for online EE2’s, annual updates etc.

Fund Raising – Mrs McaLaren explained that our BSM was trying to find out if there was a way in which parents can make payments online towards fundraising.

Mrs Henretty advised that at the last meeting there was a discussion around a community fun day. There had been contact made with Angela but she had not yet replied.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 23rd April 2024 @ 3.05pm in Woodmuir PS

